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Statement on HB 3500 -1 Amendment
by Independent Party of Oregon

The HB 3500 -1 Amendment was posted on OLIS yesterday. It calls for a Task
force on Expanding Access to More Voters in Primary Elections and specifies
the interests to be represented by each of 13 members: The Secretary of State
(or designee) plus 6 appointed by the President of the Senate and 6 appointed
by the Speaker of the House.

While the interests of the Democratic and Republican parties are specifically to
be represented by at least 4 appointees ('the majority party" and "the minority
party" in each chamber), and while the interests of minor parties are to be
represented by 2 appointees, there is no specific representation for
Independent Party of Oregon (IPO).

In addition to the 4 appointees specifically to represent the interests of the
Democratic and Republican parties, the -1 Amendment calls for 2 appointees
"to represent the interests of major political parties in Oregon." The interests of
the IPO on the subject of primary elections are far different from those of the
Democratic and Republican parties. This is illustrated by the attached
testimony submitted earlier on HB 3287. IPO is also in a much different
situation than the long-established major parties. But the -1 Amendment could
well result in a Task Force on which IPO will have no meaningful representation.

We suggest that the -1 Amendment be amended to require that at least one
member of the Task Force represent the interests of the IPO and not the
interests of the "major parties" generically.

Sincerely,

Daniel Meek
Co-Chair, Independent Party of Oregon










